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Revd. Janet Burbury, The Vicarage, Hart, Hartlepool. TS27 3AP 

janetb_231@hotmail.co.uk Tel. 01429 262340 Mob 07958 131271 

 

Dear friends, We are meant to Harvest the provisions of God in many ways. This 
month all the churches in Hartlepool addressed all 3 issues we have focused on re-
cently. These included growth, poverty and encouraging our young people. After 
just 3 days of a clarion call to gather supplies to help the refugees the response was 
overwhelming. There was enough supplies to fill all the depots that had been set up in 
the region. The delivery van was filled and a store room was needed until the van 
could return again to transport the supplies in waiting. It was an outpouring of our faith 
spelt out in practical terms and marvellous to see. 
 

Don’t you just love the parable of the reaper and the sower, that great harvest read-
ing? God the reaper asks us to sow his promises so generously they will fall on every 
type of person. We are asked to be the hands of Christ today and sow the seeds of 
God’s promise and presence on all types of ‘ground’ ie ‘people’ including on the path, 
the rocky ground, thorny ground and good soil. 
Those represented by the path hear but don’t respond; those who are rocky ground 
these are briefly and well impressed but the word of God produces no lasting fruit. 
Then those there are the thorny ground, on whom a good impression is produced, but 
the cares of this life, and the distractions of the world choke the seed. The good-
ground are folks that produce abundant fruit. 
 

What is fabulous about harvest is that no one could create the smallest grain that ever 
grew upon the earth, much less the seed of eternal life. All we can do is keep on scat-
tering generously as God has prompted us to do. Many people today ask why the 
good folk seem to be spared from suffering and the burdens of life. 
 

If God limited himself to only a few, those who had been prepared by the plough of 
their own conviction or someone else’s opinion then what sort of God would we have? 

 

God is a generous God and wants everyone to flourish. It’s his business to sow on the 
hardened heart, and on the mind 
which is overgrown with the dis-
tractions of the world. We, as 
sowers are only accountable for 
the care and industry with which 
we do his work. God is responsi-
ble for his harvest. 
 

We are planning a new window 
in Hart on the theme of the 
Reaper and Sower. When it’s in-
stalled do come and have a look! 
 

. Every blessing ~ Revd. Janet 
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Regular Church Services 
ST PETER’S, ELWICK HALL 

1st Sunday in the month: 

10 am  ~ Family Service with Holy Communion. A service for all ages. 

6 pm    ~ Holy Communion (1662 Book of Common Prayer). A quiet service lasting 

half an hour. 
 

All following Sundays: 

9.30 am  ~ Holy Communion. A traditional service with hymns and a short  address. 
 

1st Thursday in the month—1st October 

2.00 pm ~ Holy Communion in Elwick W.I. Hall.  A quiet short service 

 
ST MARY MAGDALENE, HART 

1st Sunday in the month: 

8 am   ~ Holy Communion (1662 Book of Common Prayer) A quiet service lasting 

half an hour. 

11am   ~ Family Service with Holy Communion. A service for all ages. 
 

All following Sundays: 

11 am  ~  Holy Communion  ( Sunday school is during this service). 
A traditional service with hymns and a short address. 
 

Also every 3rd Sunday:  

4pm    ~  Family Service. 3@4  A relaxed style of worship with a hint of fun!  

 

 

Special Services are as follows: 

 

A Joint Harvest Celebration at Hart Church 
2nd October  at 7.00pm    Celebrate Harvest with songs, readings 
                                           and supper. 
 

 

4th October                        Harvest Festivals in Family Services 

 

 

NB As All Souls is on a Sunday this year the 6pm Service at Elwick on the 1st 
November will be replaced with the 6pm ‘All Souls’ Service at Hart. 
 

 

1st November at 6pm   St Mary Magdalene - Joint Benefice All Souls service. 
 

 

8th November                 Remembrance Sunday is during the usual service times in  
                                        each church.         
    
Church Web Sites        www.elwickchurch.org.uk                 www.hartchurch.org.uk 

 

          Deanery Web Site           churchofenglandhartlepool.org.uk 

mailto:3@4


HART VILLAGE HALL ACTIVITIES 

Sunday……………..  BIODANZD:     7.30—-9.30 pm 

Monday……………  SEWING CLASS  10.00 am — 12 noon 

Tuesday…………….. PARENTS and TODDLERS:    9-30-11.00 am 

    SEQUENCE DANCING:    1.30-3.30 pm 

    ZUMBA:  5.45pm—6.45pm 

                                ARGENTINIAN TANGO  7.30—8.30.pm 

    YOGA & MEDITATION:  8.00pm-9.00pm 

Wednesday…………. TAI CHI:    9.30-11.00 am 

    HISTORY CLASS:   10.00-11.30 am     

Thursday……………. PILATES:    6.30pm-7.30pm 

    TAI-CHI:    7.45-8.45 pm          

Friday……………….. FRENCH CLASS:    10.00 am-12 noon 

                                TAI CHI    7.00—8.30 pm 

    WHIST GROUP:    from 7.00--8.30 pm 

 

www.hartvillagehall.co.uk 

 

 

ELWICK WI HALL ACTIVITIES 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE:     1st Monday of the month   from  7-9.30 pm 

PAINTING CLASS:             Tuesdays                           from  9.30 am-12.30 pm 

COMPUTER CLASS:  Tuesdays     from  2.00pm—4.00pm 

YOUNG FARMERS CLUB:  Tuesdays fortnightly          at 7.30 pm 

CRAFT MORNING:           Wednesdays                      from 10 am-noon 

WHIST:                             Wednesdays                      at 7 pm.  New members welcome 

 
 

 

ST PETER’S CHURCH 

 A Service of Holy Communion will be held on  

Thursday 1st October at 2.00 pm in Elwick W.I. Hall. 
 

 

ALL  WELCOME   

 

 

VILLAGE LIFE DEADLINE 
 

Will contributors to Village Life please note that the deadline for articles is the 21st of the month to 

enable editing and printing to be completed in time for distribution on the last Sunday of the month. 
 

Items should be sent to Sylvia Jobson (275 340)  

jandsjobson@btinternet.com    
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 Seaton Decorators 
                   Commercial and Private 

                       Free Estimates 

      Reliable, clean job 

            All Exterior & Interior 
 

    Ken Kidson      Tel:  07887 518459 
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Fetching Feet Chiropody– For the treatment of corns, callus, verruca, ingrowing toenails, 

sports injuries and foot problems 

Sophie Louise Odgers BSc (Hons) Podiatry M.Ch.S   Tel: (01429) 232 526  Mobile: 07828 540793  

Email: Sandra.m.allison@btinternet.com 

Registered with Health and Care Professions Council 

Evening & Saturday Morning Appointments and Home Visits Available 
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ELWICK YOUNG FARMERS CLUB REPORT 
 

Elwick Young Farmers have had a busy couple of months over 

the summer period. Although we went to fortnightly meetings 

during the summer we still had a packed programme of events. 

We have been on our Walking Treasure Hunt around Elwick 

Village, held our Inter-Club Sandcastle-building competition at 

Seaton with all of the other clubs in the County and scarecrow-

making in preparation for the village competition. Unfortunate-

ly our scarecrow was stolen whilst out on the Green before the competition was 

judged. 

 

Over the last few weeks we have been focused on ensuring that the stones around the 

Green have been scrubbed, brushed and finally painted white. As a young organisa-

tion we decided to take on the task once again and paint them white, ready for the Vil-

lage Fete. 

 

In the next few weeks members will be preparing for our Annual General Meeting to 

be held at the beginning of October as well as ensuring memberships are renewed for 

the forthcoming YFC year. 

 

A massive GOOD LUCK to the four members from Elwick who are travelling down 

to Malvern at the end of September to compete against the rest of the Country and 

Wales in two National Final Competitions. GOOD LUCK to Katie, Emma and Lucy 

representing the Club and County in the National Cookery Final in which Elwick has 

competed for the last 9 years. GOOD LUCK also to Katie, Emma and George who 

are competing the following day at Malvern in the National Floral Art Final. Enjoy 

the experience and go and do Club and County proud! 

For more details about the meetings or the Club itself please contact Club Secretary 

Katie Sanderson on 0783 7390 212 

 

 

 

ELWICK CHURCH CHARITY NEWS  

Our charity jar at the back of the church raised £22.60 in August for Help the Heroes.  

We are collecting for The British Heart Foundation during the month of September.. 
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Some News from 
 

  ELWICK 

www.elwickchurch.org.uk 

 

AINSLEY’S OSTEOPATHIC PRACTICE 

REGISTERED OSTEOPATH 
 

114 The Innovation Centre, Queen’s Meadow Business Park Hartlepool   
 

tel  01429 239550 
 

Effective techniques for the relief of joint and muscle pains,  
back problems and sports injuries.  

NEED A GARDENER? 
             For Grass Cutting  

   contact Craig of Elwick Village on : 

07795 522243 

September Draw done by villagers 
(as not done previously)  

 

  £30    Mrs. C. Olley       No  22 

  £25    Mrs.  J. Tilly        No    2 

  £15    Mrs.  S. Reid        No  67 

  £10    Mr.    D. Ord        No  94 

  £10    Mrs.  B. Irvine     No 103 

 

Because of the continued support of the 200 Club, we have been able to give the 

Church a cheque for £1,000 to help towards maintaining and keeping our Church 

solvent.  Thank you all once again, it is a great help. 

                                                                                               S Dobbie 

 Elwick History Book 

For those of you who would like to send them to friends & family or for local history afi-
cionados outside the parish of Elwick, copies of the new history book – 'The Elwick Vil-
lage Atlas Summary Report', are now available at £5.00 each from Minna West, 22 The 
Green.  
 

Sonia Dobbie, 28 The Green,  also has a few copies of the original history book – 'Elwick: 
A Thousand Years in the Life of a Village' also at £5.00.  
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HAVEN HOME CARE 
 

We are a personal domiciliary CARE AGENCY providing care for our clients in the comfort of 

 their own homes where they can live independently with safety and dignity. Our services include: 

                      Assistance with personal care                Food preparation, cooking, washing up 

                      Help with housework, laundry and ironing       Support with shopping, appointments, outings 
 

Services can be purchased via your personal budget, direct payment, personal health budget or privately.  
Very competitive rates. We recognise the importance of privacy, dignity, choice and fulfilment. 

To find out more telephone 01429 222225 or 07963 716101 

Managed by nurses. Registered with Care Quality Commission (CQC).  

BEDMAX SHAVINGS 

HORSE BEDDING 
DALTON PIERCY AREA 

Tel:  01429 861 369 or Mobile 07917054028 

COLLECTION   +   DELIVERY AVAILABLE 

ELWICK WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

Sylvia Jobson welcomed members to the September meeting, she read the minutes of the 

previous meeting and dealt with the correspondence.  Val Hazlewood gave the financial 

statement for both the Hall and W.I. Accounts.  Names were taken for an Afternoon Tea 

on Wednesday 14th October and for Christmas Lunch on Friday 4th December: both at 

Hardwicke Hall Manor Hotel, Heselden.  Several members had enjoyed their visit to the 

W.I. Centennial Fair at Harrogate, which took place at the beginning of September. 
 

The speaker for the evening was Barbara Beveridge who gave us a very interesting talk 

on her life as a farmer’s wife.   She now specialises in producing and selling preserves, 

mainly chutneys, jellies and marmalades which we were able to sample with the various 

“nibbles” she brought to accompany them.  Everyone enjoyed her delicious produce. 
 

The competition “A Fancy Jam Pot” was won by Sylvia Stockdale, Barbara Richardson 

was second and Joan Carroll, third.  The raffle was won by Sylvia Berg. 
 

Next Meeting:  Alan Jackson, Film Stars during the War.  Competition—a powder com-

pact.  Tea Hostesses are Val Rodgers, Sylvia Sadler, Margaret Smith and Mavis Williams.   
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ELWICK LADIES FELLOWSHIP 
 

Ten members met at Sylvia Sadler’s home for our meeting on 14th September.  Apolo-

gies were given on behalf of Mary Scott who was on holiday and also from Audrey 

Woods who had had a bereavement in her family. 
 

Sylvia Sadler opened the meeting with our Fellowship Prayer.  Unfortunately it had 

been planned that Audrey would give a talk about her holiday in Australia (in a camper 

van) so Sylvia and Margaret stepped in to entertain us with a selection of readings and 

quizzes.  Sylvia had a thought provoking reading taken from a Church Newsletter she 

had found while on holiday on Arran  and also a prayer which she had had for many 

years but wasn’t sure where she had found it.  Several of us recognised it as the Wom-

en’s Institute Collect, a framed copy of which used to hang in the W.I. Hall.  She then 

produced a “ding-bat style” puzzle based on hymn titles—some were fairly easy to 

guess, others were completely baffling!  Margaret then read a very amusing poem 

called “The Alternative Alphabet”. 

 

We enjoyed a general chat over a welcome cup of tea and biscuits.  We also discussed 

plans for our next meeting, which is to be held jointly with Hart Fellowship, when the 

speaker will be from the Hartlepool Food Bank..  Members are asked to bring food 

items to contribute to the Food Bank.  Anyone else wishing to contribute would be very 

welcome. 
 

After thanking Sylvia for her hospitality the meeting closed with The Grace. 
 

Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 12th October at 2.00pm in the W.I. Hall. 
 

********************************************* 

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

We are getting to that time of year when I will be asking you to do a shoebox to be sent 

to children who otherwise do not receive any Christmas gifts.  I thought if I draw your 

attention to it now, it will allow you to gather together a few items ready for the box.  I 

will give out the leaflets as soon as I have them and normally the boxes have to ready 

for the beginning of November.  No war items can be sent and no chocolate or other ed-

ible items although wrapped sweets are allowed with a sell by date of at least March 

2016.        Sonia Dobbie, 28 The Green, Elwick 

 

       THE  FOOT  LADY—KIRSTY BRUNT TCFCP Dip AFCP 
 

 Offering a wide range of foot care treatments for:     Athlete’s Foot, Corns,  

 Calluses/Hard Skin Removal,   Fungal Infections,   Toe Nail Cutting,  

 Verrucae,   Bunions,   Cracked Heels,   Ingrown Toe Nails. 

 Diabetic Foot Treatment Specialist 

     Home Visits on request 
 

     Call Kirsty on 01429 292002 or mobile 07936 00 93 13 to book your appointment 

     (£5 OFF  FIRST  VISIT) 
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HART CARAVAN STORAGE 
LICENCED,    INSURED,        LIGHTS & SECURITY SYSTEM INSTALLED 

ALSO CERTIFIED CARAVAN CLUB SITE 

01429 273308 

Report for July& August 2015 
While the Parish Council is in recess during the month of August, the trundling wheels of the 

system still keep turning in the background. For example, we have been advised by HBC Le-

gal Department the Chare Wall is now in the ownership of Hart Parish Council. There are, 

however, still some minor legal details to be dealt with but hopefully we can begin to ar-

range for the long awaited repairs to come into effect. We have to liaise with HBC and the 

National Stone Working apprenticeship organisation to secure grants for the work. 

The PC continues to work with the PCC of St. Mary’s in improving the area of the car park. 

With luck we should see some of the plans coming to fruition later this year. 

The footpath from the village up to Nine Acres has been brought to the attention of HBC yet 

again and we trust that they are able to improve the surface before the winter weather sets in. 

Having said that the range of conditions we have experienced recently have given rise to 

concerns as to the safety of this footpath. 

The next meeting for the PC is 14th September. Items for the agenda will include weed con-

trol throughout the village and the fencing of the highway outside Glebe Farm. 

 

Ron Gray   Clerk to Hart Parish Council    24 August 2015 

 
Pollce Notice 
 

Police are appealing for information after an ornament was stolen from a grave at 
Stranton Cemetery on Brierton Lane in Hartlepool.  
  
The incident occurred between 1pm on Saturday 12th September and 12.30pm on 
Thursday 17th September. 
  
The ornament is a miniature bench which is around 8-9inches in length and has two 
small pandas hooked onto the bench. 
  
Anyone with information regarding this incident or anyone in the area who may have 
been seen to be acting suspiciously is asked to contact PC Wendy Rowe on 101 or 
Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111 or www.crimestoppers-uk.org.  

 

 

Hart Handyman – Home and Garden 

Call Paul Lowther on 01429 866946 or 07925 349550 

2 Buckingham Avenue, Hart Village 
“Honest, reliable service” “No job too small” – “local man with a van” 

 

  Home DIY & flat pack assembly            Grass / hedge cutting 

  Interior / exterior painting and staining         Bed / border & garden maintenance 

  Window / gutter & PVC cleaning                  Fencing & Gates 

http://www.crimestoppers-uk.org/
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CATS AT HOME TEES VALLEY 

Professional Cat Sitting Service 
Cats at Home Tees Valley offers reliable care for your cat in their own home whilst you are away, 

whether it’s for a weekend break, a two week holiday or just a time when you can’t be there 

Call—07817 304410   email catsathometeesvalley@hotmail.co.uk 

Visit—www.catsathometeesvalley.co.uk 

Run by cat lovers, for cat lovers! 

Report for September 2015 
We have watched the summer drifting towards autumn; observed the harvest, the stubble 

ploughed and harrowed, then by now seen the sowing of the winter crops to complete an-

other year in the life of the village. The older one gets the faster time seems to pass by. 

Back from the summer recess, the parish council once again faced planning applications 

and appeals, lighting problems, and the never ending struggle to have repairs to roads and 

pathways. 

At a recent Parish Liaison Meeting, which brings together the parish councils, HBC senior 

officers and HBC Chair, PC Chairman John Littlefair had raised the matter of poor foot-

paths. That which goes up to Nine Acres together with the road surface is particularly poor 

and the PC has taken it up once again following the September meeting. In the same breath 

the PC have congratulated HBC on their choice of contractor who has made repairs in and 

around the village earlier in the summer. They were expensive but are standing up well to 

the lane traffic, far better than previous cheap and nasty temporary repairs. Worset Lane has 

been put on the priority list for a makeover in the next financial year. 

The PC have sent their comments to the Planning Inspectorate regarding the appeal from 

Glebe Farm over the application to convert a barn to housing. Following discussions with 

HBC it appears that the fencing which has illegally been placed around the layby has not 

been resolved with HBC as had been promised. 

The Countryside Officer is being approached to request that the lane behind Mill View and 

its linked steps to ROW 6 be improved properly. There are other issues on footpaths which 

will be followed up at the same time. 

Reports of damage to the edging between The White Hart and Mill View have been taken 

up with HBC. This, together with as mentioned above, the poor state of the pathway and 

road leading to Nine Acres, has been taken on board by the highways department. Frost and 

ice have soured the protecting surface of both road and path over several winters. An in-

spection has been ordered. Another area of note to be addressed is the telephone box which 

is reported as being in an unclean state. BT are being approached on this matter, or will be 

when they restore the landline to the clerk! 

The picnic tables have arrived and are in place. These form part of a coordinated approach 

with St. Mary’s Church PCC, the three Ward councillors and the PC to improve facilities in 

Hart. We still have to decide where to place the spare seat which was removed from the car 

park recently. The origins of the Parish Council are historically linked to the Parochial 

Church Council and it is pleasing that we in Hart have managed to maintain at least some 

of this connection. 

The PC were advised that following a change in legislation, local authorities are not re-

quired to provide a Gypsy & traveller site, unless the travellers prove a need. 

 

Ron Gray 

Clerk to Hart Parish Council 
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                                                               We are a firm of whole of the market 

                                                       independent mortgage brokers in                                                

                                                       Hartlepool 
 

 

                                                            Contact one of our friendly staff for a free initial consultation 
 

   Freephone:     0808 22 23 24 5       Registered Address 

  Office Phone: 01429 263354              113a York Road 

   www.mortgage123.co.uk        Hartlepool     TS26 9DL 

HART  LADIES  FELLOWSHIP 
Margaret and Gordon Barr welcomed members to their home for our September meeting 

which opened with prayer.  We remembered Evelyn Brown, a loyal member of the Fellow-

ship who died recently. 
 

Margaret R read a letter from Tear Fund thanking us for our continued support and inform-

ing us of their work to combat child trafficking and to make villages safer places for vulner-

able children to grow up in. 
 

We then tackled a quiz to see how many words we could make from the letters of Harvest.  

Sheila was our champion.  We also discussed the words most relevant to harvest: have, 

starve and share.  Sheila provided our thought for the day:  “We may make mistakes but if 

our motive is pure God makes up the deficit.” 
 

We congratulated Queen Elizabeth on the day she became Britain’s longest serving mon-

arch, a duty she has carried out with dedication. 
 

Shirley reminded us that our next meeting is a joint meeting with Elwick Ladies Fellowship 

on Monday, 12th October.  Members are asked to bring a donation for the Foodbank.  She 

also noted that the Church Harvest Supper is on Friday 2nd October and the Harvest Festi-

val service on Sunday, 4th October. 
 

Margaret served tea and refreshments and was thanked by Shirley.  The meeting closed 

with The Grace. 

 

 

 

SOME FUN DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Sunday 25th October 2015      Halloween Party: Hart Village Hall 4.00pm......7.00pm 
 

Sunday 1st November          Fireworks Display: 5.45pm Lantern Walk from Raby then 

                                             Fireworks 6.45pm back of church 
 

Sunday 20th December  Heart for Hart (carol singing) Hart Village Hall 5pm.....7.0pm 
 

Thursday 31st December         New Years Eve Fancy Dress Party 

                                                Hart Village Hall 7.30pm....12.30pm 
 

Watch out for further details in future Village News 
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Some News from 
 

HART and 
 

Middle Warren 
www.hartchurch.org.uk 

 
 

STATE REGISTERED   CHIROPODIST 

  -  HOME VISITS - 
 

Rachel Raine  BSc(Hons)., M.Ch.S., S.R.Ch. 

  Tel: 01429 273477 

                DOG LOVERS WANTED TO CARE FOR 

                    FRIENDLY DOGS WHILST THEIR OWNERS ARE AWAY 
 

                                      Phone Tracy Johnston on 01429 860846 or  

                                              Email : tracy.johnston@barkingmad.uk.com 

                                 www.barkingmad.uk.com 
 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene 

Christmas Fair 

Saturday 14th November 2015 

11am until 2pm 

Hart Village Hall 

Variety of lovely stalls. 

Come and meet your friends, have a chat and enjoy 

Christmas refreshments. 
 

St Mary Magdalene, Hart 
 

Exhibition in Hart Village Church from November 6th showing life in our Villages 

during World War II. Open from 11am unitl 2pm 6th November to 11th November. 

Any items of interest to be loaned will be used in this exhi-

bition which is co-ordinated by the Hart History Group. 

Please contact David Wall or Anne Johnson  

on 01429 269699. 
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NEWS FROM HART  
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        JOHN KING  BRICKLAYER 
      Professional &competitively priced 

             brickwork & block paving 

                    no job too small  

      Tel. 0791 9235569 for free estimate 

 or contact Sybil or Mick 01429 864289 
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VICTORIA  HOUSE  FUNERAL  SERVICES 
26 Victoria Road, Hartlepool  TS26 8DD 

Tel:  01429 234 777 

E-mail:  victoriahousefuneralservice@btconect.com 

 

Apolena Wilson   Dip FD, LMBIFD   

  Carl Mean   Dip FD, MBIE   Andrew Evans   MBIE 

KEEP CLEAN SERVICES 
Providing High Quality Cleaning Solutions at affordable prices. 

Regular or Deep cleans to Commercial - Residential  - Retail  premises       End of Lease and Deceased estates    

 Janitorial Services.       Carpets cleaned and protected         Upholstery cleaned and protected. 

Proprietor:  Richard Keith Cronin. BICSc-AIOEE-NCCA-MIOSH 

Tel: 07763578051   -   01429 280985          cleaning@keepcleanservices.co,uk 

 

ELWICK MILLENNIUM ASSOCIATION 

 

The Annual Summer Fête on 13th September was again a great day. After Saturday's 

downpour, we were lucky that the sun shone nearly all day. We hope that the Village 

groups that had stalls, Young Farmers, St Peter's Church and the Friends of Elwick 

School, had a successful afternoon as well as our outside traders. We are most grateful 

to the GT Silver Band for entertaining us so professionally throughout the event – many 

people young and older have told us that they preferred this to the disco music we've 

had for previous Fêtes. Thanks also to the Hartlepool Hawks for putting on their spec-

tacular show – they just get better and better. We also thank everyone including the 

pubs who donated items for our stalls - cakes, bric-a-brac, raffle prizes, books, plants 

etc. and to the three entrants in our men's bake-off competition judged by Kevin from 

the Spotted Cow. Once again, we are indebted to Lynne Turnbull for judging our dog 

show. 
 

Thank you to all the people who helped to erect the marquees this year – a very im-

portant part of the event is getting these structures up and taking them down on a dry 

day afterwards. 
 

We so appreciated the assistance given on the day by 

residents. After putting out a plea for help, our small 

committee gained enough support on our EMA stalls 

and with setting out and clearing up at the end that we 

actually managed to enjoy the day ourselves instead of 

being run ragged trying to divide ourselves in so many 

parts! 
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FIREWOOD  FOR  SALE 
 

Large Dumpy Bags    £40                  Net Sacks   £4.00 each   or    3 for £10.00 

DALTON BACK LANE,  DALTON PIERCY 

Tel:   01429 861 369 

DELIVERY AVAILABLE 
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MASON AND MARTIN 
COMPLETE FUNERAL AND MONUMENTAL SERVICE 

 

Our Professional Services include all Outlying Districts 
 

A Service of Care, Concern and Compassion 
 

Ring Hartlepool Day or Night (01429 862 021) 

 

       From the Registers 
 

 

Baptisms 

at St Mary Magdalene, Hart 
 

16th August 2015  Thea Elizabeth Wass 

Also 

Luciana Facchini 

22nd August 2015   Alfie Jake Donaldson 

 23rd Augsut 2015   Sidney George Reeder 

Also Teddy John Reader, 

Jamie-Lee Louise Reader 

      13th September 2015   George Luke Thomas 

       20th Septmeber 2015   Fearne Sophia Wilson 
 

We warmly welcome these new members into the family of the church. 
 

Weddings 

at St Mary Magdalene, Hart. 
  

                 28th August 2015   Craid Andrew Skinner and Sarah Radford 

31st August 2015,   Paul Charles Callaghan and Alison Falshaw 

                 12th September 2015,   Lee Anthony Dixon and Emma Lisa Carney 
 

at St Peter’s, Elwick 
 

12th September 2015,   Christopher James Outhwaite and Cherrie Anne Francis 
 

We wish them every blessing for their new life together. 
 

Funerals 
at St Mary Magdalene, Hart 

 

2nd September 2015,   Mary Evelyn Brown 
 

Memorial Service at St Mary Magdalene. 
25th August 2015   Margaret Connally 

 

Funerals 
at St Peter’s, Elwick 

 

17th September 2015,  Ronald Joseph Witty 
 

May they rest in peace. 
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N. M. B. 
PAINTING & DECORATING                                 CERAMIC TILING 
Interior and Exterior, Paper Hanging                           Kitchens, Bathrooms, Conservatories 

                   Coving                                                                         Wall &Floor 

                                                   Good Competitive Prices 
         Free Estimates:-  Call Neil on 01429 286 729 or mobile 07505 150357 

                                     www.nmbpainteranddecorator.co.uk 
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Steve & Nicky MailenT 

The Post Office, Elwick  

Tel: (01429) 272 216 

Opening Hours: 

Mon—Fri  9.00am—1.00pm 

LEIGH ROBINSON 

Painting & Decorating  

(domestic & commercial)  

Free estimates 

1 St Oswald’s Crescent, Billingham 

Tel: (01642) 532 153 

C HUTCHINSON MOTOR ENGINEER 

Servicing and repairs 

NORTH ROAD GARAGE, 

Seaton Carew 

18 North Lane, Elwick 

Tel: 01429 869 943 

406 ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

       A Domestic Electrician 

             NIC EIC Insurance backed Warranty                                                   

               No job too small 

                For free estimates call 

                Mark Jobson   0781 204 3188 

Peter. N. Olsen 

Chartered Accountant 

Tel:  07776 208 445 

e-mail peter@peterolsenfca.co.uk 

FRED GRIEVES 
FOR ALL YOUR FARM FEEDS 

 

Tel: (01429) 274 396 

HARTLEPOOL 

School of Motoring 
Learn to Drive with Confidence 

First 5 hours only £50 for new drivers 

Excellent Pass Rate - No Car Sharing 

Pass Plus - Block Bookings Available! 
ANDREW THOMPSON, ADI—Call 07514 877 977 

CLINICAL AND THERAPEUTIC 

HYPNOSIS SERVICES 

For treatment regarding any of the following 

conditions, by a fully qualified Hypnotherapist 
 

Weight Loss, Smoking Cessation, Relaxation, 

Depression, Stress, Phobias and many more. 
 

Please call 01429 894036 or 0790 5271743 

PETER  JENKINS 

MOTOR ENGINEER 

MOT, Servicing, Repairs 

Free Collection and Delivery Service 

The Barn, Hart Village 

Tel: 07788 710 921 

PLUMB LINE 
DOMESTIC PLUMBING & BATHROOMS, TILING 

STEVEN HAILS  

C & G Accredited 

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE 

(01429) 599 263 OR 07734 690 768 

NO CALL OUT CHARGE! 

PRECISION PAVING SPECIALIST 

All aspects of paving and driveways undertaken 

Contact Paul Coulson on 07789 223371 

44 Goathland Drive, Seaton Carew, TS25 2AF 

(01429) 421 456 

WHY CLEAN WHEN WE CAN? 

Domestic Cleaning/ironing 

Also Light Meals Prepared if requested 
 

Weekly or Fortnightly 

References can be supplied 

For more details RING JULIE on 

0191 5861348 (home) or 07561519293 (mobile) 
 

 

Mobile Hairdresser and Nail Technician 
Fully qualified, can provide makeup service 

for any special occasion. 
 

Cut and blow dry £15, full head colour £25, 

full set acrylic nails £18 

Call Amanda - 07983532751 

POSH TOPS LTD 
Let us put the Sparkle back into your 

 granite worktops. 

Our skilled technicians can bring your existing 

worktops back to pristine condition with our  

refurbishing service. 

For a professional and free estimate  

tel: 07760 883 789 
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